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 Housing Authority of the City of Vineland 
 

REGULAR M EETING  
Thursday, August 18, 2016 

7:00 p.m. 
 
The Regular Meeting of the Housing Authority of the City of Vineland was called to order by Chairman Mario 
Ruiz-Mesa on Thursday, August 18, 2016, at 7:00 p.m. at the office of the Authority located at 191 W. Chestnut 
Avenue, Vineland, New Jersey 08360. 
 
The following Commissioners were present: 
 
                        Commissioner Chris Chapman 

Commissioner Rudolph Luisi 
Commissioner Nicholas Fiocchi  (Absent)  
Commissioner Alexis Cartagena   
Commissioner Daniel Peretti  (Absent) 
Commissioner Brian Asselta 
Chairman Mario Ruiz-Mesa 
 

Also present were Jacqueline Jones, Executive Director, Wendy Hughes, Assistant Executive Director, Charles 
W. Gabage, Esquire – Solicitor, Dan Avena and Linda Cavallo – Accountants and Gloria Pomales, Executive 
Assistant. 
 
Chairman Ruiz-Mesa read the Sunshine Law. 
 
Chairman Ruiz-Mesa entertained a motion to approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting held on July 21, 2016.  
A motion was made by Commissioner Asselta and seconded by Commissioner Cartagena.  The following vote 
was taken: 

Commissioner Chris Chapman  (Abstain) 

Commissioner Rudolph Luisi  (Yes) 
Commissioner Nicholas Fiocchi  (Absent) 
Commissioner Alexis Cartagena  (Yes) 
Commissioner Daniel Peretti  (Absent) 
Commissioner Brian Asselta  (Yes) 
Chairman Mario Ruiz-Mesa  (Yes) 

 
Chairman Ruiz-Mesa called for the Financial Report from the Fee Accountant.  Linda Cavallo reviewed the 
Financial Report for the ten months ended July 31, 2016.   
 
Chairman Ruiz-Mesa requested the Executive Administrative Report.  The VHA was awarded “High Performer” 
status for the YE 2015.  Mrs. Jones reported the work for the Fall Protection Handrails at Kidston Towers is now 
97% complete.  In regards to 1745 Jackson Drive, this property was approved to have repairs done for cracked 
basement walls.  While the contractor was working they had additional concerns.  The architect and structural 
engineer inspected and recommended modifying the original design for the piers and adding two additional piers.  
This will be presented as a change order and there is a resolution for board approval for this change. 
 
The Scattered Site Disposition is ongoing.  The Environmental Review process was completed by Triad 
Associates as the contractor for the City of Vineland.  The City of Vineland is considered the “responsible entity” 
to complete the Environmental Review.  The Environmental Review Notice is currently being reviewed by HUD’s 
Newark Filed Office.  Once the notice is approved it will be published in the newspaper and available for public 
comment.  This process was held up slightly due to the three (3) houses totaling six (6) units on West Avenue 












